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STATEMENT OF LAWRENCE MANN 

I was a principal draftsman of the Federal Railroad Safety Act of 1970(FRSA). 

This law contains the statutory authority of states to regulate railroad safety and 

preemption. I am attaching my curriculum vitae. I have dealt with preemption 

issues raised by railroads for many years. I will discuss the issues that railroads 

have raised previously to oppose legislation covering state train length legislation. I am 

aware of issues railroads have raised previously: Such laws are preempted by the 

Federal Railroad Safety Act, it creates an undue burden on interstate commerce, it 

violates the Interstate Commerce Commission Termination Act, and it violates the 

uniformity requirement in the FRSA. 

I. Preemption Law

The discussion of preemption of state railroad legislation must begin with the

Supreme Court decision in CSX Transportation, Inc. v. Easterwood, 507 U.S. 658 

(1993). The Court interpreted the preemption provisions of the Federal Railroad Safety 
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